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Issue 3 

“Be very careful, then, how you live – not as unwise but as wise, making the most of 

every opportunity.” Ephesians 5, 15 - 16 

 WB 06 November 
2023 
The site is expanded 
with groundworks 
underway for the 
temporary staff car 
park and readying the 
site for the crane. 

 It has been an exciting time at the Academy over the preceding two weeks with 
lots of work completed which has begun to transform how our site looks and 
functions. During the week beginning 06 November 2023 the site underwent 
extensive preparations 
for the crane to enter 
the site, which began 
lifting the first unit of 
the temporary build 
into place on Tuesday, 
14 November 2023.  
 
Since then five pre-
fabricated units have 
been installed and 
connected, offering us a 
clearer understanding 
of the scale of the task 
being undertaken and 
the opportunity it will provide for our students. Over the coming weeks the 
remaining 95 units will be delivered and installed.  
 
During the last two weeks a lot of work has been completed to prepare the site for 
the temporary staff car park which is located near to the existing overflow car 
park. This will be completed and opened for use week beginning Monday, 27 
November 2023. Kier have worked quickly to get this completed to allow the next 
phase of work to begin on Tuesday, 28 November 2023. 30 spaces on the main car 

park will become unusable 
due to the construction of 
the new temporary 
reception and administration 
building. For this work to be 
completed it was necessary 
for the car park to be 
prioritised.  Due to limited 
parking on and around our 
site, please use the turning 
circle to drop off and collect 
your child. 
 
Finally, this week Academy 

leaders met with Chalk Associates, the sub-contractor for the interior design and 
furnishing of the temporary block and later the partial rebuild. During the meeting 
the fixed furniture design was finalised and plans for the move into the temporary 
block discussed. Currently, this will begin on the first day of the Easter half term. A 
full timeline will be shared after Christmas. 

 WB 13 November 
2023 
A crane moved onto 
site to lift the first pre-
fabricated units into 
place.  

 

   

 

 
 
 
 
12 January 2026 
The new Academy 
block replacing A-block 
will be open to pupils. 

 



 
 

 


